
 Public Notice

 

Notice of Public Hearing and Petition Period for 

Proposed Electoral Boundaries Bylaw 08/24 

 

In accordance with the Municipal Government Act, please take notice of the following proposed bylaw:  

Electoral Boundaries Bylaw 08/24 

A bylaw of Flagstaff County for the purpose of establishing electoral boundaries and the number of Councillors to serve on 
Flagstaff County Council, which divides the municipality into five Divisions with five Councillors. 

The first reading of the Electoral Boundaries Bylaw 08/24 was approved at the October 7, 2024 Special Council Meeting. 

TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing to consider the proposed bylaw will be held in the Flagstaff County Council 
Chambers at 12435 Twp Rd 442, Sedgewick, AB at 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, December 18, 2024.  

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE THAT anyone wishing to make a verbal or written representation may do so at the 
hearing, or by providing the representation to the County’s Chief Administrative Officer before 12:00 p.m. on  

Monday, December 16, 2024. 

Individuals can provide advance notice to Flagstaff County at sarmstrong@flagstaff.ab.ca or Box 358, Sedgewick, AB       
T0B 4C0 of their intention to make a presentation at the hearing. 

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE THAT, Section 231 of the Municipal Government Act allows the public to submit 
petitions for a vote on whether Electoral Boundaries Bylaw 08/24 should be passed. A Petition against Electoral 
Boundaries Bylaw 08/24 must fulfill the requirements of the Municipal Government Act and be filed with the Chief 
Administrative Officer no later than 4:00 p.m. on Monday, December 16, 2024 in order to be valid. 

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE THAT, a copy of the proposed Bylaw will be posted at www.flagstaff.ab.ca for     
review and may be inspected at the Flagstaff County administration office during normal business hours. 

 

Dated this 7th day of October, 2024 

Shelly Armstrong 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Flagstaff County 


